
LFGA Board Meeting – January 18, 2022 
Board Members Present: Alan Cristello, Greg Mullins, Bill 
Fleckenstein, Lu McEwen, Ray Gromacki, Freda Bennett, Al Keefer, 
Vince and Cindy Asaro, Missy and Rick Young, Lynne Festa 
ELS Members Present: Bill Chapman, Scottie – Course Supervisor  
Alan called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
Scottie addressed the following: 
1) The new irrigation project should start mid to late April. It should 
take approximately 1 month to complete. Golfer have to be prepared 
to skip a hole when work is being done. 
2) The priorities at this time are the tees, the fairways and the greens. 
An improvement is already being noticed in the 4 months that 
Scottie has been here. 
3) Scotties pet- peeve is the unattractive sight of Hole # 5 from the 
Highway 41. This should be improved to make Lake Fairways appear 
more attractive. It is felt that the County should be trimming the tall 
weeds along the highway. Bill Chapman will look into whose 
responsibility it is. 
4) Fertilizing will be done in late spring. 
5) ELS will be asked to have Joshua Tree trim the bottom of the large 
tree on the left of the fairway on hole #3. They will also be asked to 
remove the tall dead tree on this hole. 
6) This summer Scottie will address the wash out on holes 4, 5, 6, 9 
and 13. They will be leveled and sodded. 
7) Scottie would like to have the green airified. If it is done it will 
probably be in May and the course will be closed for 3 days. 
Bill Chapman addressed the following: 
1) Bill asked that all Boards should let him know of any concerns we 
have. 
2) Night Golf will be held on February 18th. Signup sheets will be 
posted February 4th. 
3) Bill will be here for the Ladies Shoot out on Thursday, January 
20th. He will also be available for the Rally for the Cause. 
4) Bill also congratulated Dave Mamberg for the excellent job he is 
doing in the Pro Shop. 
Treasurer’s Report: Bill Fleckenstein reported that as of January 28, 
2022 the ending balance is $11, 178.00. 
Membership: Freda announced that as of this date we have 169 
Members. 



Vice Presidents Report: Greg stated that the next Tournament will 
be the Alan Stinson Memorial Tournament on February 7, 2022. 
Depending on how many teams sigh up we will either do 6-somes or 
2 session, morning and afternoon. 
Rules: Al Keefer will inquire about the OOB white stakes on the left 
of hole # 1 whether they are on the Golf course or Estates Property. 
Ladies 18 Hole League: Lu reported that the Ladies have 55 
members. The January Ladies Shoot out will be held this Thursday, 
January 20th at 1:00. 
Annie Souza has asked Ray Gromacki to announce at Men’s’ League 
days that she is looking for Volunteers to help out at the Rally for the 
Cause. The Hole-in-One will receive a year’s membership to the golf 
course. If no hole in one the closest to the pin for man and woman 
each will receive a $300.00 off a six month or more membership to 
the golf course. A 55” flat screen color TV will be a raffle on the day of 
the rally donated by The Informer. The winners of the putting 
contest, both a man and a woman, will receive a $50.00 gift 
certificate to the Pro Shop for the lowest score of a man and woman. 
Men’s League: Ray stated that the sign-up sheets for the Club 
Championship have been posted and will remain up until January 
30th. Ray also reported that the Men’s League has many new 
members and have inquired about the rules for the Club 
Championship.  
A motion was made and accepted unanimously by the Board that in 
lieu of serving food at the Championship all members will receive a 
$25.00 gift certificate for the Sand Trap.  
Couples at Large: Cindy and Vince Asaro and Missy and Rick Young 
announced that only players will attend the reception prior to the 
Inter- Club and beer, wine, soda and packaged snacks will be served. 
The mornings of the Championship coffee and donuts will be served 
in the Sand Trap. 
Old Business: There was no old business. 
New Business: A member’s cleanup of the course, fixing divots and 
ball marks, will be announced. Bill Chapman has agreed to purchase 
the Beer and water for the event.  
All club carts will be checked to make sure they all have sand in the 
sand boxes and holders.  
Alan will get a sign from the Pro Shop stating that “No Carts” are 
allowed on the hill behind the green on hole # 6. 



Alan will check the possibility of getting a Starter. We also need more 
Rangers in the afternoon after the Pro Shop closes. 
We will also exchange member lists with Pine Lakes so that Dave 
Mamberg will know who is playing at Lake Fairways from Pine Lakes. 
The meeting adjourned at 1: 50. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lynne Festa 
 


